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PO Box 5459 - Tahoe City, CA  96145   Ph – (530) 581-8700   Fx – (530) 581-8762
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 23, 2011 – 2:00 pm
Tahoe City Public Utility District-Conference Room
PRELIMINARY MINUTES 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Sherina Kreul, Mike Gelbman, Justin Broglio, Mike Young, Cheri Sprenger, Alex Mourelatos and Kay Williams
RESORT ASSOCIATION STAFF:  Kym Fabel, Andy Chapman, Sandy Evans Hall and Emily Sullivan

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE: Pettit Gilwee
1.0
CALL TO ORDER – ESTABLISH A QUORUM

1.1
The Chamber of Commerce Advisory Committee meeting was called to order at 2:16 pm by stand-in Chair Justin Broglio and the Committee was two NLTRA Board Members short of a quorum.
2.0 PUBLIC FORUM

2.1
Pettit Gilwee reminded the Committee that the 2nd Annual Restaurant Week is scheduled for October 2nd-9th.  This year they have over 60 restaurants signed up.  
3.0
AGENDA AMENDMENTS AND APPROVAL

3.1
Due to the lack of a quorum the Committee accepted the agenda by acclimation.
4.0 APPROVAL OF CHAMBER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES
4.1
The minutes from May 25, 2011 were tabled until next month.
5.0
CHAMBER PROGRAM AND PROJECT UPDATES – KYM FABEL

5.1
Kym Fabel reported on the Chamber program and project updates. The Chamber hosted a mixer at The Corporate Center in Incline on June 22nd.  On the calendar for the next month is:
· June 27-Public Forum on SR89/Ffanny Bridge Project-TCPUD Board Room from 5:30-7 pm
· July 7-Mixer at the Mark Twain Cultural Center in Incline Village from 5:30-7pm 
· July 19-Contractors Association of Truckee Tahoe from 5-7 pm
Kym reported that there are quite a few ChamberED classes scheduled in the future and referred to the Event Schedule in the Chamber Packet.  

6.0 NLTRA MARKETING REPORT-ANDY CHAPMAN

6.1
Andy stated that High Notes marketing campaign has begun with $42,000 focused on marketing High Notes through Radio and Print.  There are 4 radio remotes scheduled in the following locations:

· Kings Beach on July 8th

· Tahoe City on July 17th

· Northstar-at-Tahoe on July 21st 

· Squaw Valley on August 2nd
He reminded the Committee to enter any music events on the Chamber of Commerce Website so it can be linked to www.gotahoenorth.com/highnotes. The Committee suggested marketing on the radio in the Bay Area in the future.  

6.2
Andy reported on the Lake Tahoe Basin Prosperity Plan.  He stated that the board now consists of 25 people.  They are looking at how to sustain the plan into the future by trying to obtain different grants at this time.  The LTBPP aims to analyze existing and emerging economic clusters and identify strategic actions to diversify the Basin economy, facilitate the growth of locally grown businesses/entrepreneurs, and create well-paying jobs building on the region’s unique assets.  The Board meets monthly.  

7.0 NLTRA UPDATE-SANDY EVANS HALL
7.1
Sandy stated that she conducted a Board Retreat on June 22nd where they came up with four strategic goals under the following; Infrastructure/Transportation, Membership Services/Economic Development/ Business Advocacy, Marketing/Sales, Visitor Information/Lodging Liaison and Community Relations.  The goals that pertain to the Chamber of Commerce Advisory Committee are:

· Community Development, increasing dues and non-dues revenue in the next five years. 
· Taking a lead on the Lake Tahoe Basin Prosperity Plan and the redevelopment plan.  
· Looking at advocacy projects and developments that occur around the lake.  
· Visitor Information, reassessment of physical locations and virtual capacity.  
The NLTRA will be signing a lease on a kiosk at the Reno International Airport for visitor services and the North Tahoe Express.  Jan stated that this is an amazing opportunity.  Justin asked about the Welcome Center in Auburn.  Andy stated that the NLTRA is looking to contract with the Auburn Welcome Center to create a virtual display at their new location.  
8.0
REVIEW, DISCUSSION AND WORK SESSION ON 2011/12 COMMUNITY MARKETING GRANT PROCESS AND BUSINESS ASSOCIATION GRANTS


8.1
The Chamber of Commerce Advisory Committee gave recommendation to staff to present the Grant Application with the following recommendations to the NLTRA Board of Directors:

· Should special considerations (additional points on rating form) be given to events that support the NLTRA’s Marketing efforts.  In the next 3-5 years the adopted focus for the NLTRA events is: hiking, biking, paddle-sports and cross country skiing.  The Committee suggested having the application (self rating sheet) include a statement similar to, “Special consideration will be given for events that are focused on hiking, biking, paddle-sports and cross country skiing (events that are in-line with the NLTRA’s marketing plan).”
· The Committee discussed if applicants should be required to be a Chamber member: The Committee said yes.  Regarding out of area event producers (such as Wanderlust) Andy stated that big events that come from out of town that apply for the Community Marketing Grants should be required to be a Chamber Member.  Sandy recommended that the Chamber would work with the out of town promoters on Chamber Membership.   Mike Young asked about Incline Village and how they can ask for Grant Money due to them being outside of Placer County.  Andy replied that it is valid to discuss this with Bill Hoffman to see if the LTVA/RSCVA could offer any assistance.  
· The Committee discussed the ROI report and how to increase the consistency of the results.  The Committee suggested simplifying the current ROI report and having a staff member assist with the ROI process.  Staff currently works with event managers on ROI results, such as, number of room nights resulting from the event through the creation of “Cool Deals.”  

· Kym stated that in the last granting process there was an application that was lost via email.  To avoid this in the future Kym added verbiage to the application stating, “Grantees must follow up to ensure that their application has been received by the Chamber.”  
· The Committee discussed the Chamber’s ability to request $10,000 of Business Association grant funds like the other five Business Associations.  If Placer County approves the funding then the Chamber will come forth to the Chamber Advisory Committee with a plan on how the funds will be used.  Cheri suggested the Chamber create a fund raiser.  Cheri is opposed to the Chamber Requesting $10,000 if there wasn’t a plan in place. After discussion, the majority of the Committee recommends that staff move forward with increasing the Business Association fund to $60,000 and include the Chamber.  Sandy stated that an example of how the funds could be used is by creating a recreation guide that would encompass the entire region.    
· Andy suggested changing the dates on the self rating sheet to match the strike zone period-Kym will incorporate in the final draft
· Judy asked if a grantee could use some of the Granted Funds to purchase an E-blast out to the NLTRA Marketing database ($1,500).  The Committee suggested staff use their discretion.  
10.0
COMMITTEE MEMBER REPORTS- 
10.1
TNT/TMA-Jan stated that the Summer Trolley starts next Tuesday.  There is a new West Shore Night Rider.  The Emerald Bay connection has started.  New schedules are being distributed.  
10.2
IVCBA-Mike stated that they will be having their Red, White and Tahoe Blue 4th of July Celebrations next weekend they also have a new bar in Incline called the Incline Beaches Tiki Club.
10.2
NTBA-Music Series kicks off Friday with the Blues Monster.  There will be Fireworks on the beach on July 3rd, July 4th Pancake Breakfast.    
10.3
TCDA- They had record attendance at the first Commons Beach concert of the season.  They are also in the process of conducting public forums on the old Tahoe City Fire Station.  July 19th the TCDA is having the Farm to Table Dinner at Commons Beach Dinner Fund Raiser.  
10.4 Kym-Conducted a radio interview today and she discussed all of the 4th of July Festivities on the North Shore.
11.0
ADJOURNMENT 






11.1
The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm


Submitted by,

Emily Sullivan

Programs Assistant
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